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COVID-19 Requirements for Eligible Family Members

To ensure compliance with an applicable preliminary nationwide injunction, which may be
supplemented, modified, or vacated, depending on the course of ongoing litigation, the Federal
Government will take no action to implement or enforce the COVID-19 vaccination requirement
pursuant to Executive Order 14043 on Requiring Coronavirus Disease 2019 Vaccination for
Federal Employees. Therefore, to the extent a Federal job announcement includes the
requirement that applicants must be fully vaccinated against COVID-19 pursuant to E.O. 14043,
that requirement does not currently apply. Federal agencies may request information regarding
the vaccination status of selected applicants for the purposes of implementing other workplace
safety protocols, such as protocols related to masking, physical distancing, testing, travel, and
quarantine. If selected for the position, the agency will provide you additional information.

For Eligible Family Members who will be employed on a Personal Services Agreement and
compensated under the USG pay plan, if selected for the position, the agency will
provide you additional information regarding COVID-19 safety protocols and requirements.

COVID-19 Requirements for Local Candidates

Candidates who will be employed on either a Personal Services Agreement or a direct hire
appointment and compensated under the Mission’s Local Compensation Plan will be required to
follow all Mission COVID-19 policies applicable to Locally Employed Staff. If selected for the
position, the agency will provide you additional information regarding these requirements.



